
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

 
December 9th 2024 
 
To: Property Owners, Emergency Personnel, Residents along Catfish Court/River Road/Bong Road 
 
From: Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District – Northeast Interceptor Waunakee Extension Capacity 
Improvements Phase One - Construction Team 
 
RE: We are reaching out ahead of the upcoming roadway closure to provide additional information to 
adjacent stakeholders. 
 
WHEN: Starting 7:00 am Monday morning December 23rd construction staff will close River Road 
from the intersection of STH 113 heading east along River Road for approximately 150 LF of roadway. 
This closure of River Road is expected to last until the end of day Saturday December 28 th. Anticipated 
working hours will be from 7 am to 7 pm, Monday through Saturday.   
 
WHAT:  Crews will be installing a new 36” diameter sanitary sewer across River Road for a new 
MMSD interceptor sewer line traveling along the STH 113 corridor up to Kennedy Road.    
 
ACCESS & ACOMMODATIONS (during the closure): 

 No access will be permitted to River Road at the intersection of STH 113. All area 
residences/businesses WILL be able to access their property via the posted detour (Utilizing 
Bong Road and River Road.) 

 Emergency Vehicle Access will be available to Emergency Services/EMS Personnel (if 
required).    

 Yahara Heights Dog Park WILL be open during this closure but will have to be accessed via the 
posted detour route (Bong Road and River Road).  

 Temporary concrete will be installed and utilized for vehicle traffic for the winter/spring months 
of 2025.  

 Permanent pavement restoration/replacement will be completed in summer of 2025.  

 

Thank you for your cooperation and patience while we complete this work across this roadway.  

Sincerely, 

 

Derrick Rice, P.E. – R.G. Huston Company, Inc.  
Email: drice@rghuston.com 
Phone: (608)-255-9223  

drice
D Rice Signature


